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March 19th 2021 

 

Break the Rules Day 
Our School Council have done a great job planning and 
helping to run our ‘Break the Rules Day’! They have acted as 
rule enforcers today and have issued anyone breaking the 
rules with a fine- staff included! They have raised over £200 
in fine fees! The event has been a fun and enjoyable event 
with a learning focus. Each class has spent time this week 
discussing the importance of rules and expectations (in an 
age-appropriate way) and considering questions such as: 

• Are rules important? 

• What would happen if there were no rules? 

• What happens when there are too many rules? 

• Is it okay to not follow rules? 
You might wish to continue these discussions at home to 
see what everyone thinks! 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

COVID 19 Updates 
This week we have continued with a very positive return to 
school but inevitably, we have already seen family bubbles 
having to self-isolate and follow Government procedures. 
As before, please communicate with school, anything COVID 
related. Whether it be that a pupil or household member 
has presented with symptoms, is awaiting a test result, has 
been contacted by ‘track and trace’ to self-isolate or has to 
isolate prior to a medical appointment. This will ensure we 
work in partnership to support the safety of all. For any 
child who has to self-isolate due to the COVID restrictions, 
remote learning will be set for them by their class teacher 
and uploaded to their Google Classroom. We’re making the 
most of every minute of the day so arriving at school on 
time, is crucial in order to prevent any further loss of 
learning. Thank you for continuing to support our school 
routines and expectations. 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Dates for the Diary 

March 
26th Chocolate Donations for Easter Bubble Bingo 
April 
1st Easter Bubble Bingo (for pupils / staff) 
1st End of Spring Term 2 (THUS) 2 weeks 
19th Start of Summer Term 1 (MON) 
27th Virtual Parent-Teacher Meetings (details to follow) 
May 
3rd May bank Holiday (MON) 
6th Virtual Parent-Teacher Meetings (details to follow) 
21st End of Summer Term 1 (FRI) 2 weeks 
June 
7th Start of Summer Term 2 (MON) 

 
 

 
 
 

The School Council Present: Easter Bubble Bingo 
Please bring donations to school on Friday 26th March so we can 
quarantine and make up the prizes. Any suitable chocolate Easter 
donation will be gratefully received: an Easter egg large or small, 
chocolate bunnies or Easter chick gummies! Please ensure that 
items containing whole NUTS are not included. 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Keeping in Touch 
Do we have up-to-date contact details for you? 

If you need to contact a member of staff for any reason, please 
either ring school and leave a message or e-mail 
info@friezland.oldham.sch.uk (this e-mail is the only one that is 
checked throughout the school day). We’re continuing to reduce 
the number of staff on the playground at drop-off / pick up in 
order to reduce contact between adults. We know this isn’t our 
usual style but it is for the safety of all. 

 
 

 

Frosties: Booking-in 
Please continue to send booking forms for both breakfast 
and afterschool club, in with your child. Alternatively, you 
can pass them to a Frostie member of staff when dropping 
or collecting from the club. We know family circumstances 
are still changing frequently and that many of you are still 
working from home. We will be as flexible as we can be to 
support you. If your requirements change or you need to 
add to your booking, simply send in another form with the 
additional date(s). Booking forms can be sent home with 
your child and are also available on our school website.  

 

mailto:info@friezland.oldham.sch.uk

